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                      The Theresian Society

                                                  Minutes for Friday, March 2, 2018
President:  Glenda Espiritu called the meeting to order at 9:40 am and lead 25 attendees in the opening prayer.
Minutes:  It was determined that everyone had received and reviewed February minutes.  Motion made and seconded to accept as written.  Motion passed.
Treasurer Report:  Ginny reports that the balance ($3294.19) currently remains the same as there were no new checks written or outstanding. She is collecting dues and asks that anyone who has a change of information on the Theresian roster to please report them to her.  An updated list will be printed quarterly for anyone interested in obtaining a copy. It was reported that the final invoice for work done on the electrical box for the ALC was $1,035.00.  
Prayer Line:  Positive feedback given regarding the immediate emailed updates as Donna has done an excellent job of keeping up with these prayer requests. Updates regarding any additions and deletions were made.  Anyone who does not have email and wishes a hard copy, please contact Trish or Glenda and they will insure that you get one.  
Correspondence:  Glenda reported for Phyllis Koos, that she mailed 6 birthday cards for February, one sympathy card, and one get well card.  She read received correspondence.  
Funeral Reception:  Marianne McCloskey, reports that there has been one reception since last meeting.  On another note Marianne speaks with family members regarding the numbers to be expected at the reception, but when burial is done right after the Mass, not everyone comes back to the Church for the reception and there is an abundance of left-overs, even after the family is presented with take-home refreshment.  Therefore it was suggested that when this method is chosen, that the Theresian’s plan for finger sandwiches, salads, and simple desserts.  Suggestion made to give the family an option to have foods delivered to their home if there is no reception because the burial takes place after the Mass and may be more convenient for them.  Also, it was suggested that if you have a crowd-pleasing recipe for a funeral reception to share, bring to the April meeting.   
Unfinished Business:
Electrical Box:  The work on the box has been completed. Motion made and seconded to pay the full invoice amount for the electrical box repair for the ALC.  Motion passed.
New Business:  
Christmas Bazaar:  Charlene states that there are persons who have signed up for the committee, for working the kitchen, and fixing raffle baskets.  She will email Theresians with the form for an early chance to request a booth/s, then will email to all former vendors.  As she receives checks, she will copy and give to Ginny.  Additional meetings for the Bazaar will be held right after the Theresian meetings.
Father’s Day Breakfast:  Coordinator for this event is Beverly Moore and it will be held June 17th . Volunteers are needed for kitchen, serving, and menu items.  There is a sign-up sheet located on the entrance table, including sign up for several breakfast casseroles.   
Plant Swap:  The date has been updated to Thursday, April 12 at 1 PM.  Set up will be over next to the Food Pantry.  A Social will be held in the ALC after the plant swap.  
Yard Sale:  Annette presented a money making venture for 2019. (Father has given his blessing).   For those who are down-sizing or cleaning out the garage/closets and interested in trying to sell the excess clutter, she suggests that this may be a convenient way to do so.  The event, can be scheduled for Saturday May 4, 2019 with backup date of May 11, 2019 (need Theresian approval to capture the available dates).  The yard sale would be held in the main parking lot with the selling of 2 spaces: one for the vendor’s vehicle and the other for the merchandise.  The amount charged has yet to be determined, but suggestions made for $20.00, with hours from 8 am to 1 pm.  We would offer to Theresian’s first and then parishioners.  If a vendor needs 2 spaces, then they would be expected to set up in both spaces and move vehicle to another parking lot. Vendors would need to provide their own tables and chairs.   Revenues would be made via the price of the spaces and any proceeds that the sellers may want to donate the Church.  The local charities may be contacted for pickup of unsold items that persons do not want to cart back home, but persons would be responsible for their own clean up.  Annette will set up committee to finalize details in organizing this event.
Motion made and seconded to approve plans for this event on the dates suggested.  Motion passed. 
Church Building/Maintenance:  Our Church building/maintenance person will be retiring in May, and he has been an enormous help to the Theresians, as he has been the back labor for a lot of our events.  He has been contacted before our events and insures that a lot of what we cannot do physically is done for us, even to the point of working on the days he is usually off.  We can only pray that his replacement will be as cooperative and gracious as he has been. After discussion it was decided to honor him and his wife at our next meeting to thank him.  Motion made and seconded to provide monetary gift/s of $100.00 for their planned travels and $75.00 gift card for a restaurant.  Motion passed.  

Additional Discussion:   Linda mentioned that it would be nice for the Theresians to plan a day trip somewhere.  Additional discussion led to ideas for Richmond, Williamsburg, old homes in the immediate area, and Newport News or to other Churches in the area that have been newly renovated.  Members were invited to come up with suggestions for this and to also think about a pot luck luncheon or restaurant for lunch after the June meeting.  
ANNOUNCEMENTS:  
Glenda welcomed back Debra Rooks back from back surgery!   
Glenda welcomed a new member, Donna Nitchie! 
Linda announced that the new portico for the front of the Church has been approved and monies have been set aside.  Construction should begin shortly.  
Terry Wilson announced that there is an indoor rummage sale event this week end, Friday March 9 (3-6 PM) and Saturday March 10 (8am-1pm) at the White Marsh event center.  
Crafters could use anything in the way of craft items that you may be wanting to get rid of like ribbon, lace, glue sticks, wine corks, etc. Let Glenda or Terry know and they can arrange collection of your donated items.  
Linda announced that if anyone is interested, please think about becoming involved in Parish Council and let her know.
Donna Nitchie will set up an envelope on the bulletin board (after getting permission) to collect the box tops for education.  She is also in receipt of some funding for projects for the younger parishioners to become more involved in activities of the Church—with emphasis on keeping them consistently involved.  

There being no further business, prayers were recited and Glenda adjourned the meeting at 10:55 AM. The next meeting will be Sunday April 15th in the classroom.  
Respectfully submitted,

Cathie Sobieski, Secretary 



